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Friday 3rd February 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been a rather strange week for everyone this week and I do know that everyone was pleased to be 
back to normal on Thursday. The staff have been working very hard to revamp reading areas in all the 
classrooms and I am sure you will be treated to some lovely photographs on twitter very soon! I greatly 
admire the staff for their amazing ideas and creativeness in enhancing our learning environment. This week 
has been quite a challenge with so many staff out and yet the team work, enthusiasm, flexibility and positivity 
across school amongst the staff has been second to none.  
 

Children’s Mental Health Week – Let’s Connect 
Human beings thrive in communities and this connection is vital for our wellbeing and our survival. When 
we have healthy connections – to family, friends and others – this can support our mental health and our 
sense of wellbeing. When our need for rewarding social connections is not met, we can sometimes feel 
isolated and lonely – which can have a negative impact on our mental health.   
 

Let's Connect is about making meaningful connections for all, during Children's Mental Health Week - and 
beyond. For Children’s Mental Health Week 2023, we are encouraging people to connect with others in 
healthy, rewarding, and meaningful ways.  
 

In school, we will be spending time during some afternoon sessions, thinking about our wellbeing and 
positive mental health. On Friday 10th February, we will also be having a ‘Wear your Scarf to School’ Day in 
support of everyone’s positive mental health. 
 

Cleaners Needed 
We are currently advertising for two new cleaners to join our successful support team. Each position is 10 
hours per week and the working hours will take place after school, for example, 4:15pm-6:15pm each day, 
although we would be open to discussions if anyone is interested but can only work before school hours i.e. 
6:30am-8:30am.  The positions are both permanent, whole-time contracts with at least 25 days holiday 
(which must be taken during the school holidays).  
 

We offer a competitive salary, a friendly team in which to work and a supportive wider community to be 
part of! We do ask that you are supportive of our Christian ethos and are willing to have a DBS check. If you, 
or anyone you know, is interested please contact Miss Rippon for more information. Closing date is noon on 
February 14th.  
 

Cost-of-Living Crisis 
I am more than aware of the many pressures facing families this winter - the cost-of-living crisis is not just a 
headline; everyone is feeling the pressure. However, I must remind you to check your child's ParentPay 
accounts regularly to ensure that they are kept up to date. If you find yourself in a situation where the money 
owed to school is spiralling and feels out of control, please do not ignore the weekly reminders.  Contact me 
directly or speak to Miss Rippon for any discrete help - we do want to help if we can.  
 

New Data System 
Just a reminder that we are now in the process of moving over to a new data system in the School Office. 
Please do not be concerned if your child's attendance on eSchools is incorrect, as at the moment we are 
unable to add their attendance to the eSchools system.  This does not impact on their actual attendance, as 

‘Through God’s love, we are the rich soil  

where roots grow and seeds flourish.’ 

Luke 8:4-15 



this is still being marked correctly internally and will be sorted once we have fully moved over to the new 
system. 
 

Parents' Evening Appointments (Reception - Year 6) 
Please do not forget to book a parents’ evening appointment to see your child's class teacher.  The 
appointments will be held in the Junior Hall on Tuesday 14th February and Thursday 16th February, from 
3.30pm until 6.00pm.  Each appointment should last ten minutes, and you will have the opportunity to go 
through to their classroom and have a look at their books too.   
 

Appointments can be booked via your eSchools log in, or you can email, phone or pop into the School Office 
and they will be able to book an appointment for you.  Booking online closes on 12th February, and any 
bookings made after that will need to be done via the School Office. 
 

Parents' Evening Appointments - Nursery  
Nursery parent’s evenings are taking place all week during the final week of this half term. You will now be 
able to book these through your eSchools log in – if you have not received yours, please contact the School 
Office.  Appointment bookings will close on 12th February, and any bookings made after that will need to 
be made via the School Office. 
 

Keyworker/Teacher Group Name Appointment Dates Appointment 
Times 

Miss H Brown  Nursery Teacher 
Shark 

Tuesday 14th February 

Wednesday 15th February 
Thursday 16th February 

3.30 – 6.00pm  

Mrs L Moralee Dolphin Monday 13th February 3.30 – 5.00pm 

Mrs S Davis Starfish Tuesday 14th February 3.30 – 5.00pm 

Mrs N Newby Seahorse Wednesday 15th February 3.30 – 5.00pm 

Mrs J Evans Jellyfish Thursday 16th February 3.30 – 5.00pm 

Miss E Tilney Turtle Friday 17th February 3.30 – 5.00pm 
 

Photograph Deadline 
The deadline to order the photos taken in January is Thursday 9th February. Any photos ordered after this 
date will have an increased home delivery charge of £3.99. 
 

Nursery September 2023 
An email has been sent out this week to the parents and carers of children on our waiting list for Nursery 
asking for their session preference for September 2023.  If you have a child turning 3 on or before 31st August 
2023 and you have not received the email, but are interested in a place at our Nursery, please email the 
School Office and we will get them added to the list. 
 

If you are planning to apply for 30-hours, either to use for fulltime Nursery or to split between Nursery and 

a Childminder, you can apply from when your child is 2 years and 36 weeks old, and you must apply and have 

a valid code by the end of the month before a new term starts. 
 

When your child turns 3 When they can get 30 hours 
funding from 

Recommended time to apply 

1st September – 31st December Term starting on or after 1st 
January 

15th October – 30th November 

1st January – 31st March Term starting on or after 1st April 
 

15th January – 28th February 

1st April – 31st August Term starting on or after 1st 
September 

15th June – 31st July 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Safeguarding 

Keeping children safe from harm is our number one priority. We will always act upon any concerns 
individuals have, or any disclosures from children. However, if you have any concerns outside of school, or 
if you have a concern about a child or young person’s welfare, it is essential that you call First Contact on: 
03000 267979. 
 

World Book Day 
World Book Day is now just a few weeks away - 2nd March 
2023. We have a really exciting day of activities planned for 
children in school, including live lessons, extra story times and 
secret readers in school. We also wanted to give you plenty of 
warning, as the children will be invited to bring in their 
favourite books and dress up as their favourite characters. 
 

 

Early Years News 

Following the excitement of last week’s trip to the Laing Art Gallery, we are busy planning our next trip for 
Reception.  We are hoping to visit Hardwick Park on Wednesday 22nd March for an outdoor workshop based 
on ‘The Odd Egg’ by Emily Gravett.  More information will be sent out about this soon.  If you think you might 
like to come along to support this trip, please save the date! 
 

Nursery are also planning a trip for the children who are due to start Reception in September. We will let 
you know about this in the next weekly letter. 
 

Thanks to our Reception parents for sending back all the children’s reading books this week.  It makes the 
job of organising books to send home so much easier.  The phonic reader that your child brings home is a 
book they have already read with us in school.  We are always interested to know how your child gets on 
with their book at home.  You can add a comment to their ‘home reader’ observation on Evidence 
Me.  Please ask your child’s teacher if you are unsure how to do this. 
 

KS2 News 

We are approaching the end of what has been a very busy half term. The children are very settled in class 
and continue to work hard. 
 

To improve the children’s enthusiasm with their reading, staff are in the process of creating new reading 
areas in each classroom in Key Stage 2. The aim of these areas is to create a warm, inviting and cosy place 
for the children to enjoy reading a book. To achieve this, staff have made links with their class texts, added 
additional books to support other areas of the curriculum and have provided a range of soft furnishings, 
decoration, plants and other items to raise the profile of reading and develop a love of books. 
 

We look forward to you being able to see and experience our reading areas during parents’ evening in the 
last week of the half term. 
 

DIARY DATES 
Monday 6th February – Swimming Gala 
We have a group of children from Years 3 – 6 participating in a local swimming gala at the Louisa Centre on 
Monday morning. Parents and carers have been informed if their child will be representing the school. We 
are sure they will be great ambassadors for the school as well as enjoying this great opportunity. 
 

Tuesday 7th February – Safer Internet Day 
Safer Internet Day takes place on the 7th of February 2023, with the theme this year of ‘Want to talk about 
it? Making space for conversations about life online’.   
 

Coordinated in the UK by the UK Safer Internet Centre, the celebration sees thousands of organisations get 
involved to promote the safe, responsible and positive use of digital technology for children and young 
people.   



 

At Lanchester EP Primary School, teaching children about safe and responsible use of the internet and social 
media, is embedded across the curriculum, as we know just how important it is for children to be able to 
navigate the world online in a safe way.  This also links to our Children’s Mental Health Week 2023 theme 
‘Lets Connect’. 
 

Throughout the week we will be sharing with parents, carers and children some guides from National Online 
Safety which fit with this theme. We hope you find them useful. 
 

Thursday 9th February – Coffee Afternoon 
We are holding a coffee afternoon from 2.30pm on Thursday 9th February in the Junior Hall. All parents and 
carers are welcome to come along and enjoy this social occasion in school. Children from our Fairtrade 
steering group will be baking for a cake stall and we also have a group of Year 6 children who are raising 
money for the WWF (World Wide Fund for Nature). Please see what they have to say below: 
 

On the 9th February next week, some Year 6 girls are holding an environmental stall selling small objects less 
than £3. All of the money that is raised for this stall will go to the WWF (who help endangered animals). The 
young fundraisers will sell charms, paintings and Spirograph drawings, loombands and mini clocks. The stall 
will be held at the coffee afternoon in school. So please come. The Y6 girls selling the items are: Lacey, 
Annabel, Poppie, Ella, Erin, Lucy and Milly. 
 
 

Friday 10th February – Wear Your Scarf to School Day 
We are finishing the week celebrating Children’s Mental Health Day with a ‘Wear Your Scarf to School’ Day. 
We are encouraging the whole school community to come to school in their scarf on Friday. We look forward 
to seeing the wide variety of scarves that will be worn! 
 

Positive Thinking  
 

Beneath every behaviour, there is a feeling and beneath each feeling, there is a need. 

When we meet that need, rather than focusing on the behaviour, 

We begin to deal with the cause, not the symptom. 

 

 

Best Wishes, 

 

Jane Davis 

 

Mrs Jane Davis 

Head Teacher 



 



 


